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 PURPOSE OF  
UNITED                                               
METHODIST  
WOMEN 
 
The organized unit of  
United Methodist Women  
shall be a community of women 
whose PURPOSE is to know God and 
to experience freedom as whole 
persons through Jesus Christ; to 
develop a creative, supportive 
fellowship; and to expand concepts 
of mission through participation in 
the global ministries of the church. 

 

MVD UMW 2015 DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

     DATE         EVENT   LOCATION 

 
February 21        Enrichment Day   Big Flats UMC  
     (February 28 Snow Day) 

March 28             Communion Breakfast         Coopers Plains  

April 18             Day Apart              Horseheads    Horseheads 

May 18             Spring District Dinner           Watson Homestead 

July 17 - 19  Mission u               Cazenovia College 

September 26  Fall District Meeting             New Beginnings 

December 1  2016 Officer Updates due to Carol Preston 

December 15 2015 Final remittance to Karen Peterson,  

    MVD UMW Treasurer  

 

 



Your Mountain View District United Methodist Women’s Team 
 

Please contact us if you -  HAVE A QUESTION, NEED HELP, NEED A SPEAKER: 
 

 
Elfriede Tompkins, MVD UMW Co-President           31 Main Street ï PO Box 284 (607) 569-3594 
rogerandelf@frontiernet.net           Hammondsport, NY 14840 
 
Onalee Clark, MVD UMW Co-President           6993 County Route 15 (607) 776-6006 
Claboon1@gmail.com           Bath, NY 14810 
 
Karen Peterson, MVD UMW Treasurer           116 Greenridge Drive (607) 739-3141 
Dpeterson1@stny.rr.com           Horseheads, NY 14845 
 
Ann Rouse, MVD UMW Nominating Committee Chair 183 Davenport Road (607) 562-3095 
Bayside208@aol.com           Big Flats, NY 14814 
 
Myrna Flatt, MVD UMW Program Resources            212 Timothy Lane (607) 739-9551 
dmflatt@stny.rr.com           Horseheads, NY 14845 
 
Cindy Ellis, MVD UMW Shepherdess Coordinator      236 Segar Road  (607) 739-5185 
cellis@stny.rr.com           Horseheads, NY 14845 
 
Kathy Doty, MVD UMW Team Member           1063 State Road 13 (607) 7395705 
Katypoo@stny.rr.com           Horseheads, NY 14845 
 
Hyung Lee, MVD UMW Team Member           One Woods Path (607) 962-7381 
MARHYLEE@gmail.com           Painted Post, NY 14870 
 
Joyce Mitchell, MVD UMW Team Member           276 West William Street (607) 733-4287 
jhallenbeck001@stny.rr.com             Corning, NY 14830 
 
Carol Preston , MVD UMW Team Member           61 North Main Street (607) 566-2578 
Cpreston2@stny.rr.com           Avoca, NY 14809 
 
Kim Snyder, MVD UMW Team Member          9313 Primizzi Road (607) 329-1559 
wsnyder5@stny.rr.com          Lindley, NY 14858  
 

 

 

 
My name is Kim Snyder. I am happy to be returning to serve on the 
Mountain View District UMW leadership team. Many of you may remember 
me serving years ago. For those of you who don't know me, let me tell you 

about myself. I'm married, have 4 grown children and 6 grandchildren. I attend the Caton UMC.  
After 18 years of marriage, I accepted God's call to enter the ministry. While in ministry I served several churches in the 
Mountain View District.   
I have a passion for serving God by helping women, children and youth reach their full potential in Christ. This may be 
achieved through education, advocacy and in community with other women.  
I look forward to working on the team in order to help you in whatever way I can. Please feel free to contact me if you 
wish. I hope to meet many of you at our district meetings.  
Blessings to you,  

  Kim 

 
 

To the team 

mailto:dmflatt@stny.rr.com
mailto:wsnyder5@stny.rr.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year Units and churches.  Our District United Methodist Women’s 

team enjoys contacting you a few times each year to make sure you received the 

newsletters and are aware of the upcoming events.  We ask that you keep us 

updated on your events and let us know how we can assist you.  We also try to keep 

our addresses, phone numbers and e-mail addresses up to date.  If you have any 

corrections, please contact me.  God’s blessings as we begin the work and 

fellowship with our units and our church activities this year.                                         

Cindy Ellis, 607-739-5185 

SPOTLIGHT ON  

Odessa-Catharine  

United Methodist Women  

The Odessa-Catharine United Methodist Unit of UMW was established over 100 years ago. Presently, we have 8-12 

active members who attend meetings but also get support from several members who are no longer able to come to 

our monthly meetings. 

We are proud of the fact that each year we complete the requirements to be a 5 Star Unit and we strive to live up to 

the Purpose of UMW. 

With the help of our congregation, some of the ways we supported the Purpose in the past year are: 

¶ Gathering 48 Health Kits for UMCOR 

¶ Sending a monetary donation to UMCO 

¶ Collecting Campbell Labels and Box Tops for Education 

¶ Supporting our Youth Group with a donation to Kingdom Bound 

¶ Sending a monetary donation to the food pantry, Schuyler Outreach 

¶ Collecting 35 filled backpack for Schuyler Outreach 

¶ Participating in the 15 Can Food Challenge for the local food pantry 

¶ Collecting empty pill bottles 

 

We also support the programs in our church such as the St. Pauley Shed, the Many Hands Thrift Shop, and Many 

Blessings Rescie Closet, the bottle and can redemption, the annual Holiday Bazaar, and providing Christmas gifts for 

several local families. We give cookies and fruit to parish shut-ins at Christmas. Our only fund raiser is a pie sale held in 

conjunction with the Youth Group’s annual Lasagna dinner. 

 

We meet monthly to enjoy fellowship, refreshments, and a program. We special enjoy having Karen Peterson come to 

teach us each year. In June, we always clean the church kitchen and in July enjoy a family dish to pass picnic. 

- Nancy Sauberan 

Attention UMW Presidents and unit members – We would like to feature your unit of the United Methodist Women in 
one of the upcoming newsletters. Please contact any of the team members if you are interested in submitting, the next 
newsletter will be the spring issue, and printing will be in early March.  



From Karen, Treasurer 

MVD Newsletter- January 2015 

Congratulations to all!! For the fourth year, Mountain View District UMW has exceeded its Mission Giving 

goal!   2014 Mission Giving goal was $27,300.  $28,967 was sent to UNY UMW conference.  There were 14 

units 5-star units:  Addison, Avoca, Bath, Big Flats, Caton, Coopers Plains, Corning Grace, Elmira- New 

Beginnings, Hammondsport, Horseheads, North Cohocton, Odessa-Catherine, Sullivanville and Tyrone.  These 

units gave to all 5 channels of giving: Pledge to Mission, Special Mission Recognition (pin), Gift to Mission 

(cards), Gift in Memory (cards) and World Thank Offering.   нс άǎǇŜŎƛŀƭέ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ will receive special mission 

recognition at the spring district dinner. 

 

November Response:  “The commandment in Matthew to love your neighbor as yourself informs everything 

we do,” says Michael Landis, Executive Director of Neighborhood Center of Camden, New Jersey.  38.6% of the 

city’s residences live below the poverty line.  Helping women, children and families in this community has 

been the mission of the Neighborhood Center of Camden, a UMW national institution, for 101 years!  

December Response: Help for New Moms in Kentucky: Henderson Settlement Maternal Infant Health 

Outreach Worker Program.  “A lot of people could take this for granted, but I want you to know this program 

has really taught me the true meaning of ‘do unto others,’ “Ms. Hendrickson said.  She peered down at her 

sleeping daughter.  “She’s going to grow up seeing the good side of people.” 

January Response:   Moore Community House, a UMW national institution for 90 years, helps mothers and 

children in Biloxi, Mississippi end the cycle of poverty.  MCH is making a difference in the lives of individual 

women and children in east Biloxi and in low income families across the state of Mississippi.  

 

These are but 3 examples of the many programs funded by our UMW dollars!  Be proud that United Methodist 

Women IS making a difference! 

 

 

June 5, 2014 several women from the Mountain View District 

delivered donations from UMW units and area United Methodist Churches 
to the Utica Neighborhood Center. Those who took part in the delivery 
were impressed with the center and those who serve the needs of so many 
people. We would like to make another trip to the Neighborhood Center 
this spring. Watch for their Wish List at district meetings and in future 
newsletters this spring.  
Always needed:   
  
Construction paper, Poster Board, 
Washable Markers, Children’s DVD’s 
Bibs (prefer ones that tie or pull over the 

head), Clorox wipes, Washcloths, Baby 
wipes, and gently used children’s 
sweat shirts and sweat suits will be accepted.  
 



Welcoming New People and New Opportunities 

Saturday, February 21* 

Big Flats Hillside  

United Methodist Church 
109 Hillview Dr, Big Flats, NY  

 

Registration/Fellowship – 9:30 am 

Program 10 am – 2:30 pm 

Bring a bag lunch 

 

*Snow Date, Saturday, February 28th  

Child care - contact Karen Peterson ((607) 739-3141 or Dpeterson1@stny.rr.com) by February 14 

 

Directions -  I-86 West to Exit 49 (Big Flats). Turn right at end of exit and go to T. Turn Right and go to first 

left (Hillview Drive). Go about 1/2 mile down road and church is on left. Park in back of church and use that 

entrance. I-86 East to Exit 49. Turn left at end of exit and go to T. Follow remaining directions above. 

enrichment day  

Mountain View District United Methodist Women 

present 
 



Tally 

Up!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Dear Friends, I am hoping that now, with the New Year 

upon us, you are earnestly thinking and praying about 

how you can be a light for others.  That little children's 

song, "This Little Light of Mine", comes back to me 

time and again when I find myself faced with someone 

in need, or some situation where just "a little light" from me will make the difference on that day, at that 

moment.  Our world is so filled with darkness.  Jesus looks to us to shine His light in the best way we can.  I ask 

you to read again Isaiah 60:1-3 and Matthew 5: 14-16.  Wishing you all a blessed and healthy new year! 
Elfie Tompkins 

 
 

 

January 2015 
UMW Reading Program Tally Ups and Updates 

 

Now is the time to Tally up the UMW books read in 2014. 

All lists are due by March 31st, 2015. Use the printed UMW form or just write out book list, plan number, 
categories (Be sure to list books from each of the five categories), name, address, and church.  

Mail or email lists and information to me.                                                                                                                                                          
Myrna Flatt                                                        email: dmflatt123@gmail.com                                                       
212 Timothy Lane                                             Phone: 607-739-9551                                                                
Horseheads, NY 14845                                     Cell: 607-483-7677 

Please pass the 2014 Tally Up message to all UMW units and circles.  Over 400 books were read by Mountain 
View District UMW members in 2013. 

¶ 2015 MISSION U 
¶ 3 Dates – 3 Locations – 3 Studies 

 

      Dates    Locations 

¶ July 17- 19                        Cazenovia  

¶ July 30 – August 1           Silver Lake (Asbury) 

¶ September 11 – 13            Silver Bay 
 

Studies 

¶ Spiritual growth:       Pursuit of Happiness 

¶ Geographic:              Latin America 

¶ Issue study:              The Church and People with Disabilities 

¶ Children and Youth: Latin America (Cazenovia only) 
¶  

¶ The District and the Conference offer scholarships to first-time Mission 
U attendees.  Contact Karen Peterson, MVD UMW Treasurer, for 
additional information.  Please plan to attend this amazing weekend.   

mailto:dmflatt123@gmail.com


READING PROGRAM PLANS 

¶ 5 Categories: Education for Mission, Leadership Development, Nurt uring for Community, Social 
Action, Spiritual Growth     The past five (5) years reading lists are acceptable.  

¶ PLAN ONE:  5 books with 1 from each category.  Selections from the reading lists (including youth books).  
Regular reading of Response Magazine. 

¶ PLAN TWO:  10 books with at least 2 from each category.  Selections from the reading lists (including 
youth books).  Regular reading of Response and New World Outlook magazines. 

¶ PLAN THREE:  15 books.   2 books from each category plus 5 additional books from any category. 
3ÅÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÌÉÓÔÓ ɉÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÂÏÏËÓɊȢ  2ÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÏÆ Response and 
New World Outlook  magazines. 

¶ PLAN FOUR:  20 books.   2 books from each category plus 10 additional books from any category.. 
SelecÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÌÉÓÔÓ ɉÉÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÂÏÏËÓɊȢ  2ÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÏÆ Response and 
New World Outlook magazines. 

¶ www.missionresourcecenter.org  

¶ 800-305-9857 

The new UMW 2015 books were unveiled for sale at our Fall District meeting last September at Avoca United 
Methodist Church. The 2015 catalog really is another unbelievably great variety listing of excellent  books. 

It is Basketball season! Read Sum It Up by Pat Summitt (Leadership). It is an 
amazing autobiography of one of the greatest college basketball coaches of our 
time. 

One book that I couldn’t put down was The Golden Cage (Education For Mission). 
A sister tells the story of her three brothers as they grow up in Iran. Not only are 
there details of ordinary life in Iran but we learn about the stress of limited 
choices. 

We have books that explore our relationships with food and spiritual growth and 
our habits as consumers. Whatever Happened to Dinner (Nurturing 
Community), Behind the Kitchen Door (Social Action), Eat With Joy (Spiritual 
Growth), and Finding God In a Bag of Groceries (Spiritual Growth) all explore our 
food relationships. We might also include Tough Cookies (Leadership) – 100 year 
history of the Girl Scouts. Those yummy cookies are an important part of history. 

The volatile undocumented immigrant situation in our country is explored and 
explained in   Kind of Kin (Social Action) and Return to Sender (Social Action). 

We have a delightful selection of creative as well as actual children’s books.  
Each book has an important message for all ages! 

Plan to spend time browsing and shopping our book tables at the District 
Enrichment Day, February 21st and again on April 18th at Day Apart. The 2015 
catalog is available by emailing or calling me or at our district meetings. Our 

Reading Program is a wonderful and exciting avenue to increase our knowledge and understanding in spiritual 
growth, current issues, new places, new problems, new people, and new ideas. It is a necessary component as 
we strive to open our minds, hearts, and hands in mission with women, youth, and children. 

Enjoy and share your winter reading! 

Myrna Flatt, Program Resources 

http://www.missionresourcecenter.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Day Apart  

"Being Welcomed by God through experiencing our Mission Studies" 

 April 18, 2015 
Horseheads First United Methodist Church 

 

9:30 am Registration 
Program: Disabilities 

Bag Lunch 
Afternoon Program: How is it with Your Soul? 

Communion 

District Dinner 

Mark your calendar now - 

Watson Homestead 

Monday, May 18, 2015 

Watch for details 

Save the Dates for Upcoming Mountain View District 

United Methodist Womenõs Programs 



Mountain View Distict UMW  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coopers Plains United Methodist Church 

9 Race Street, Coopers Plains, NY 

ALL are invited to attend 
 

Reservations are requested to assist with planning 
by March 23, 

Contact – Gail Hayes (607)962-3615 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Directions: 
I-86, take exit 42 
Coming from the East (Corning, Horseheads) turn LEFT on to the Meads Creek Road 
Coming from the West (Bath, Avoca) turn RIGHT on to the Meads Creek Road 
At the blinker light (Route 415) cross the intersection and go down the hill to Main Street, turn LEFT, then a 
quick RIGHT on to Race Street 
 

Lenten 

Communion Breakfast 

9 am  

Saturday, March 28th  

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DON’T FORGET to bring the following to MVD 
UMW events: 
 
LABELS FOR EDUCATION for the Utica 
Neighborhood Center.  This includes box tops 
and soup labels.  Note that the box tops have 
expiration dates which are strictly adhered to so 
bring however many you have rather than wait for a 
large number.  While the box tops and soup labels 
are the most common items collected, there are 
hundreds of items from various companies listed on 
the labelsforeducation.com website. 
 
EMPTY PILL BOTTLE COLLECTION PROGRAM:  
In developing countries, medications (when 
available) are dispensed into hands, pockets, 
handkerchiefs, tin cups . . any available container.  
Help improve health care equality in hospitals and 
health clinics in developing countries by saving 
basis medical supplies such as empty bill bottles.  
Then, to help with shipping, drop a nickel, a dime or 
a quarter in each bottle (or a donation per bag).  
The Hammondsport UMC is the collection site for 
the District and arranges for the bottles to be sent 
to Matthew 25 Ministries in Cincinnati, Ohio. 
 
UNITED METHODIST COMMITTEE ON RELIEF 
(UMCOR) KITS:   
 
Hardly a week goes by when there is not a natural 
disaster in some part of the world. No matter what 
happens, the United Methodist Committee on 
Relief (UMCOR) seems to be involved very quickly. 
Even in places where there is not already a strong 
United Methodist presence, UMCOR seeks to help 
by working with other churches or non-
governmental organizations as partner agencies. 
That’s why UMCOR is active in more than 80 
countries and across the United States.  While 
UMCOR is quick to respond with supplies, water 
and personnel, it also is often the last group to 
leave an area that has been affected by a disaster. 
That’s because part of its mission is to stay in place 
as long as it takes to ensure long-term recovery 
and not simply a quick fix. 
 
UMCOR KIT REQUIREMENTS: 
  Important Notes: 

¶  All items must be new.  

¶ Do not wash any of the items as they will be 
considered used.  

¶ Please remove all packaging 

¶ All emergency kits are carefully planned 
to make them usable in the greatest 
number of situations. Since strict rules 
often govern product entry into 
international countries, it is important that 
kits contain only the requested items – 
nothing more. 

¶ DO NOT include any personal notes, 
money or additional material in the kits. 
These things must be painstakingly 
removed and will delay the shipment 

 
SCHOOL KITS:  In some countries, children 
don't have books or school supplies. Many have 
no school rooms; classes are held in inadequate 
or half-destroyed buildings, tents, or even the 
open air. School kits may be these children's 
only educational resources. 
 

HEALTH KITS:  Health kits provide basic 
necessities to people who have been forced to 
leave their homes because of human conflict or 
natural disaster. Health kits are also used as 
learning tools in personal hygiene, literacy, 
nutrition and cooking classes. 

SEWING KIT:  Sewing kits foster independence 
rather than dependence. Women can make 
clothing in their own size and in the style of their 
culture. Cottage industries often grow out of the 
sewing classes where women use these kits to 
practice valuable income-generating skills. 
 
BIRTHING KITS:  Birthing kits provide the 

essential items to promote a safe, clean delivery 
and to encourage good aftercare. 
 
LAYETTE KITS:  Many women do not have 
swaddling clothes with which to welcome their 
child into the world. Layette kits provide basic 
supplies for their baby's needs. 
 
CLEANING BUCKETS:  These supplies enable 
people to begin the overwhelming job of 
cleaning up after a flood or hurricane. 
 
Items to be included in each kit may be obtained 
from the UMCOR website or from any Mountain 
View District UMW Mission Team member. 
 


